From: Kord Scott
To: George Dutton, Michael Pelton, Mary McCoy
Date: December 8, 2022

Hi,

I spoke with Tim Jeffers about delivery and he cannot guarantee completion by Christmas due to equipment availability.  But, the demo is being done today and Tim said he can still get what ductwork needs to be done beforehand completed before insulation work is done.  I recommend we give him the authorization today.  I heard from Cody Jeffers, who apologized for not getting back more promptly, but still hasn’t committed to coming out to finalize a proposal. 
 
Financially, here is the summary I reviewed at the meeting:
 
Insulation project with Vermont Foam $13,818 (Scheduled for the 14th-16th)
Ventilation $7,800 (Jeffer’s price is now $10,665 including electric heating coil and all new relocated ductwork per John Penney’s recommendation)
Total Cost $21,618  (Total cost with updated Jeffer’s cost - $24,483)
            M&I fund balance $19,787
            Rebate $3,000-$500=$2,500
Total Funds avail $22,287  
 
Additional Funds needed: $2,196 (plus cost of misc electrical and carpentry work).  Worst case scenario, we can use ARPA money for this.
 
I recommend we move forward with this as it has been going on for long enough and we really need to get this issue resolved before the insulation work.  Since we only voted on giving me the authority to handle organizing the demo work, we need to have a quick meeting to finalize a vote on it.  I know this is Michael’s trash run day, and I’m not sure about George’s schedule.  I’ll text to get a time together and we’ll have an emergency meeting.
 
Kord

